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High hopes . . . for general (internal) medicine 

Sir?like R P H Thompson and D R Parker (May/June 
1994, pages 192-3), I too have high hopes for general 
medicine. In die larger hospitals, demand to see a spe- 
cialist will lead to numerous and often needless inter- 

nal referrals and a frequent stream of assessments for 
die disease-challenged elderly. In the smaller hospitals, 
review by a specialist is unrealistic. In the new NHS, we 
will utilise our specialist resources most efficiently 
when restricting specialist referral to common condi- 
tions which become complicated or require long-term 
follow-up. 

Recognition and treatment of common conditions 
must be the goal of current general medical training, 
and keeping up with general medical knowledge could 

readily be incorporated into programmes of continu- 

ing medical education. 
The late Professor Tony Mitchell was fond of quot- 

ing one of his patients?'the specialists look after my 
special bits but its the bits that hold my special bits 

together that are causing problems'. The generalist is 
not dead, merely resting. In the new NHS, managers 
may recognise the benefits of 'generalists with an 
interest' before specialists. 
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